MINUTFS

STONEFIELD NEIGHBORHOOD ASSN

Annual meeting – April 9, 2012

PRESENT: President- Arendt

Treasurer- Diercks

Board members: Dvorsky,

Webmaster- Mattox Welcoming- Sweet

ALSO PRESENT: Mayor Kurt

Alders: Richard, Brar

Middleton Police Dept.- Officer Norman

- 1. Police Dept. presentation by officer Norman regarding new dept. forms for public education, awareness and attention to unlocked vehicles.
- 2. Aldermanic presentations by Johanna Richard and Gurdip Brar. Discussion of the new district alignment that splits Stonefield into two districts at the railroad crossing. A concern with the dumping of brush in the Meadows was voiced and would be directed to Mark Walther CSO to follow-up. Alder Brar asked that residents submit e-mail addresses if they want information on development projects in the City.
- 3. Mayor Kurt provided a review of new development projects in the City. Included were the senior campus on Allen Blvd., Bishop's Bay, Greenway Center, Tribeca and the new police, fire, EMS and public works facilities.

 Mayor Kurt also discussed the current City debt and the low City tax rate.
- 4. Open questions / issues included:

Stonefield Rd. - median between Gammon and Clovernook. The bushes in the median are overgrown, woody and filled with perennial weeds. Mayor Kurt will instruct the Parks Department to remove the bushes and replace them with grass.

Garage sale- This Spring event will be held again this year. Details to follow.

5. Elections: All current officers were re-elected for another one year term.

President: **Norm Arendt** Treasurer: **David Diercks**

Secretary: vacant – volunteer needed

Directors: Jim Dvorsky
Mike Adler